
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF WEST DOWN PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD AT WEST DOWN PARISH HALL ON 2nd DECEMBER 2015

Present:  Cllr J Oades (Chairman), CCllr A Davis, DCllr M Wilkinson, Cllrs S Ayre, R Drew, C King, P Knowles, K Oades, S Squire and J Willmott. 

The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm by calling for a one minute silence as a mark of respect to former Parish Councillor and Parish Council Clerk, Ivor Hookway, whose funeral took place at St Calixtus Chuch last Monday.

3386.   Apologies.  Apologies were received from DCllr P Barker and PCSO P Grantham. 
3387.   Police Report.  Nil

3388.  Minutes of the Last Meeting.  After a small amendment, the Minutes of the meeting held on 
4th November  were approved and signed.
3389.  Matters Arising. 
a.   3375a.   There have been no further developments on the Berrynarbor initiative.  CCllr Davis to discuss with Berrynarbor Parish Council.  There is still £118 grant left but the deadline is 30th December.
b.   3375b.   The ‘Think’ signs have now been put out.

c.   3375e.   The dead tree has now been felled and disposed of.

d.   3376b.   The picnic site at Dean Cross is not now surplus after all. 
3390.   CCllrs Report.   CCllr Davis reported on the following:

a.   The next meting about the county’s devolution is on16th December.

b.   The drain by the old Longhouse is not draining properly.

c.   The fence by 1 Eaton Place still has not been replaced.
3391.   DCllrs Report.  DCllr Wilkinson reported on the following:
a.   A National Trust project on ‘Shifting Shores’ has decided on a policy of leaving shores alone and letting nature take it’s course.

b.   A new system about bathing water quality will be coming in in 2016.

c.   The Chair was pleased to hear at the Parish Forum, that District Council grants for drain and ditch clearance will be permitted.  CCllr Davis will liaise with other Parishes to see where else would be interested in this sheme.
d.   A new form – the Community Priorities Form has come into use to monitor projects for s.106 payments that must be claimed within 5 years.

e.   The grant of £800 between West Down and Braunton for 2 years weed spraying has been approved.

3392.   Trimstone Cross Bus Shelters
a.   Following further correspondence from Philip Milton, the topic was discussed.  In regard to one of the suggestions made by Mr Milton, it was confirmed that neither County Councillor or District Councillor grants could be made available for this project as they had both been used on bus shelters before and can only be used once for each thing in a Parish.
3393.   Finance.


a.   Bank Statements

      (1)   West Down Parish Council   wef  30th November

£34.085.53 – reconciled.
  . 


      (2)   30 Day Notice Account         wef  30th November

£5641.05.

b.   Petty Cash expenditure since last meeting - £nil.
c.   Cheques 
(1)  Cheque No 511 to Mark Evans – felling tree 


          
- £350.00
(2)  Cheque No 512 to G Hookway for grass cutting and bus shelter cleaning 2015











 - £1846.09.

d.   Forecast Budget 2016/17.

(1)   The present balances were considered and the Parish Council was satisfied with the level of balances held.

(2)   The forecast budget for 2016/17 was presented, discussed and approved.  Contributions from balance were set at £1575.00.

e.   Precept/Parish Grant 2016/17.

(1)   It was agreed to set the Precept at £6500, the same as last year.

(2)   It was agreed the Parish Grant application be made out to the maximum of £670.00 and the support grant of £234.68.
f.   Grass Cutting and Bus Shelter Cleaning 2016.  
(1)   Cllr Squire declared and interest and did not vote.

(2)   The sole tender from Mr G Hookway for £1538.41 + VAT was approved.   This remains the same as his tender for 2015.
3394.   Footpaths.   
a.  Councillors were reminded to walk and inspect their respective FPs in order to report findings by the February meeting to allow the survey to be returned by mid February. 
3395.   West Down ‘Self Help’.  Cllr Ayre has made out a plan of action with dates starting in 
 
 February and will be advertising for volunteers to help closer to the time.

3396   Local Plan Consultation.  

a.   The Chair thanked Cllrs King and Knowles for their help in compiling a Parish Council response to the consultation which, if approved, the Chair would submit tomorrow.

b.   There was a majority approval as Cllr Ayre did not wish to be associated with any comments concerning wind turbines.
3397.   Solar Park Working Party.  
a.   Seven replies were received from people volunteering their services to join the working party.  
b.   Following much discussion on how to proceed with who to choose and terms of reference for the working party, it was decided to hold an extraordinary meeting on this subject on Wednesday 16th December.  

c.   Cllr Willmott announced his withdrawal from the working party amid calls for him to reconsider. 

3398.   Standing Orders.

a.  The Chair thanked Cllrs Knowles and Ayre for their work on the Standing Orders which it was agreed would be adopted wef 1st January 2016 except for the provisions referring to:
(1)   Procedures for handling requests made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Data Protection Act 1998.

(2)   Policy for dealing with the press/media.

(3)   Complaints procedure.

(4)   Procedure for dealing with employee complaints

(5)   Publication scheme.

b.   It is intended to adopt the above provisions once the necessary procedures/policy/scheme are in place and no later than the April 2016 meeting.
3399.   Planning Decisions.  The following decision has been made:
a.   60123 - Prior approval for change of use of agricultural building to dwelling - High View Farm.   Approved.
3400.   Planning Applications.
a.   60195 - Erection of two holiday lodges -  Lower Buttercombe Farm  - Unanimous approval.

b.   59630 - Change of use of land to facilitate improvements & expansion of touring & camping park (amended plans) - Hidden Valley Park. -  Unanimous approval.

3401.   Correspondence.

a.   DCC – Notice of road closure 8/9th December – Bradwell Lane.

b.   Devon Senior Voice – Autumn edition.
3402.   Any Other Business. 

a.   Cllr Ayre reported that she had received a telephone call from Mr S Bryant of Pearl Dean giving notification that he had submitted a planning application and he will be happy to discuss it with the Parish Council. 
There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 10.15pm.

